
Item 24 – Clerks’ Report May 2024 

 

Everton Rec Car Park Lining – completed and is being used correctly: 

Insurance claims –  

1. Height barrier is complete – insurance monies received and barrier 

replaced. 

2. 15 Charnock Close – damaged perimeter wall: council is not liable. 

Everton Rec/ Greenmead Ave oak tree - residents are concerned about an oak tree 

overhanging property.  The tree was inspected by NFDC in January this year and 

the officer recommended some deadwood removal, which has been done. The 

Clerks have visited the site and spoken with the residents and subsequently with the NFDC Tree Officer.  

He does not recommend removal of overhanging limbs as this will be detrimental to the tree’s health.  

He will inspect again when he is in the area and will plan a subsequent visit in the autumn to check for 

any fungal growth. 

Wildflower bed at Ashley Lane - The Groundsman has laid this out and will seed this week. SGN may 

come in June/ July to do work at the Memorial Gardens (3 cornered garlic removal). 

Cricket pitch at Hordle Rec – Topsoil has 

been laid and seeded.   

Tiptoe Fayre 11th May – thank you to Cllrs 

Warne Holland and Sandford.  A successful 

afternoon with good interest from the 

public.  Good to have additional support 

from Greening and Cycle Tube Map 

(LCWIP) initiative and to share the stand 

with Sway PC. Thank you to Cllrs 

Sambrook and James for tea and cake and Cllr Horne for car parking. 

Tommy silhouette – was borrowed by Hordle Flower Club to be part of their annual show this year. Cllr 

Hill attended the show on behalf of the PC. 

NFDC Annual Tree Survey – Clerk has signed the contract for 

the forthcoming year. 

VASLR – A337 Eastbound 11/4/24 – 13/5/24 

Volume is extremely 

high – 195,645 over 

14 days. Volume led 

to the batteries 

running out several 

times. 

Highest speed, 91% incoming. Cars pinged = 14 in half hour 

section, can’t tell speed of other 13. 

Reassured that @86% are under speed limit. 



          


